At A Regular Town Board Meeting
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 6th day of February, 2006

Roll Call:                        Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                         George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                         Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                         Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                         Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:                  Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                         James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                         Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                         Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Phillip Malle, 239 Carter Ave., of Boy 
      Scout Troop 327, sponsored by Gardnertown Methodist Church
2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for Agenda

      delete # 7b. Code Enforcement Officer

4.    Comments on Agenda Items

      None

5.    Public Hearing (7:00 P.M.):  Volunteer Firefighters and Volunteer Ambulance  

      Exemption

      Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if all the legal advertising and 

      posting requirements have been met.  Mr. Zarutskie said notice of this Public Hearing 

      was posted in Town Hall on January 13, 2006, legal notice was advertised in the Mid 
      Hudson Times on January 18, 2006 and advertised in the Sentinel on January 20,  

      2006.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to open the Public Hearing, 

      seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, explained this proposed Local 

      Law.  This proposed Local Law will implement a tax exemption for volunteer 

      firefighters and volunteer ambulance workers that is now provided for in state law.  

      The Local Law will provide for exemptions in assessment up to 10% of the assessed 

      value but not to exceed $3,000.00 times the applicable equalization and assessment 

      rate.  For the Town of Newburgh the assessment rate is approximately 35%.  There 

      are two types of exemptions.  The first applies to enrolled members of volunteer fire 

      companies or departments and ambulance corps which serve the Town of Newburgh.  

      Members who have been enrolled for five years can apply annually for this 

      exemption.  They need to submit the application to the Assessor on or before March 

      1st of each year.  The forms can be picked up at the Assessor’s office.  The second 

      exemption applies to fire fighters and ambulance workers who have twenty years 

      service.  Those individuals can apply for a lifetime exemption and basically it is a one 

      time application if they qualify.  The exemption is valid only for primary residences.
      Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, explained that this is 

      like the STAR program.  You need copies of your tax bills, driver license, 

      electric bill and the signed certification from the Chief of the Fire District or 
      Company to which you belong with  a completed application.  This Local Law will 
      only apply to Town and Highway taxes.
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      Mark Taylor explained that the Town Board doesn’t have the authority to enact 

      exemptions for School Taxes.  Orange County has already enacted exemptions for 

      the County.  The fire districts would have to enact their own.
      Supervisor Booth said this is long overdue.  Hopefully, the school districts will enact 

      their exemptions in the near future.
      Councilman Woolsey wanted thank all the men and women who came tonight in 

      support of this Local Law.  It is not a great deal of money, but it is a start.  This shows 

      you our appreciation for all the hard work you do for your community.

      Nancy Pacella / Town of Newburgh Ambulance
      This is a wonderful thing and we thank you for doing it.  We have one concern.  We 

      have a few volunteers who don’t live in the Town of Newburgh. Is it true this 
      exemption doesn’t apply to them?  Mr. Taylor explained that state law states that the 

      volunteer has to live in the municipality and volunteer in the same municipality to 

      qualify for the exemption.  If and when the state changes their qualifications, then the 

      Town can amend their Local Law to include those individuals.  Ms. Pacella said that 

      the state law needs to be changed  
      Frank Galli / Good Will Fire District

      Wanted to thank the Town Board for enacting this Local Law.  Would the Assessor 
      like us to come individually or should someone come and get the applications?  Mr. 

      Fogarty said that someone could pick up the applications.  Councilman Benedict 

      Said that if Mr. Fogarty could supply the form, we would put it on our website.
      Don Greene / Cronomer Valley Fire Department

      We worked a long time to get the County to pass this and get the state to allow 

      municipalities to pass this.  Fire Districts can’t do this at the present time but we are 

      working on it.  The point he would like to make is the people performing the duties 

      don’t even equal 1% of the residents in the Town of Newburgh.  That is a 

      problem and it isn’t getting any better.  We can’t get people to join.  Usually he 
      doesn’t agree with tax breaks because it usually spreads the wealth elsewhere, but in 

      this case we just can’t seem to get the people.  In order to have five new firemen plus 
      benefits, it costs $300,000.00.  So every little bit will help.      

      Ann Moshier / Sentinel

      How many calls do firemen have to go on to be considered an active member?  Mr. 
      Greene said it doesn’t go by calls, it goes by points.  It’s usually 50 points with 82 
      hours of schooling, drills, and EMS training, and then 10% of the calls.  
      Lane DeMauro / Saugerties 

      Why can’t you put on or tax that would require developers to set aside a certain 
      amount of money for the volunteers?  Supervisor Booth explained that the Town isn’t 
      allowed to put impact fees onto a developer or builder.  Basically the Town can only 
      levy such taxes such as are permitted by state law.  We do not have home rule 
      authority. Mr. DeMauro said if his project is approved then he would donate 
      $10,000.00 per house that they sell into a fund for the volunteers.  Supervisor Booth 
      hopes that once this is instituted, we can get the state to modify it and hopefully get 
      the school districts involved.  The bulk of the tax bills are through the school taxes.  
      That’s where the savings will be.  This is a start. 
      Ed Bailey / Middlehope Fire Department

      This is a question for the Assessor.  What is the equation, so we can figure what our 

      savings will be?  Mr. Fogarty said it will be approximately $1,000.00 off the 

      assessment.  Multiply that times the tax rate, which for the Town is about $8.00 and 
      for the County about another $7.00.  

      Bob Anderson / Cronomer Valley
      Are there two forms for the Town and County and do we submit one form to the 
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      County?  Mr. Fogarty said he will handle both.  

      Councilman Piaquadio said he wished it could be more.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public Hearing at 7:22 

      P.M., seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adopt the Resolution of Adoption of 

      Local Law #1 of 2006 Adding a New Article VII to Chapter 166 Entitled “Taxation” 

      of the Code of the Town of Newburgh:  Exemption for Volunteer Firefighters and 

      Ambulance Workers, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

6.    Public Hearing (7:00 P.M.):  Emergency Preparedness Committee – Additional 

      Members

      Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if all the legal postings and 

      advertising have been met?  Mr. Zarutskie said notice of this Public Hearing was 

      posted in Town Hall on January 19, 2006, legal notice was advertised in the Sentinel 

      on January 24, 2006 and advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on January 25, 2006.  

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to open the Public Hearing, seconded 

      by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      Thomas Dubetsky, Assistant Fire Inspector and Chairman of the Emergency 

      Preparedness Committee, came forward to explain this item.  The amendment allows 
      the Town’s Emergency Preparedness Committee to expand their membership to 

      other agencies.  At this time our committee consists of a representative from each of 
      the Town fire departments, Town of Newburgh Ambulance Corp, the Town Police, 
      the New York State Police and the Town of Newburgh Fire Inspector’s office.  This 

      amendment will allow them to bring in members of the commercial ambulance 

      service that currently provides service to the Town of Newburgh (which currently is 

      Mobile Life Support), the New York State Thruway Authority and Orange County 

      Office of Emergency Management.  This is what is needed to operate fully and will    

      be the voting body.  We feel we don’t need to expand any further at this time.  
      This expansion would complete our core membership.  We have support agencies that 
      get involved such as the Newburgh Mall, the residential healthcare facilities in the 

      area, and some of the large industries in the area.  The core group meets regularly, 

      constantly updates all our resources and manual, and plans all the drills.  

      Ron Hughes / Middlehope

      Why is the Bridge Authority and the FAA not part of this group?  Mr. Dubetsky said 

      that they are covered under the Thruway Authority and the FAA is accessable as 

      part of the support group.  Mr. Dubetsky said the intent was not to become too big.  

      That could suppress some of the group’s working ability.  Is the dam at Chadwick 
      Lake covered under this?  Mr. Dubetsky said it is covered under the support agencies 
      and it will be addressed as part of our emergency planning.  
      Bob Johnson / Winona Lake

      Will there be liaisons from the Air Guard?  Mr. Dubetsky said that they are part of the 
      support agencies.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to close the Public Hearing at 7:35 

      P.M., seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
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      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adopt the Resolution of Adoption of 

      Local Law #2 of 2006 Amending Chapter 14 Entitled “Emergency Preparedness 

      Advisory Board” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh:  Membership Expansion, 

      seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

7.    Code Enforcement:

      a. Hiring of Senior Stenographer

      This is a request from Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, to appoint 

      Betty Genneralli as Senior Stenographer-Provisional for the Zoning Board of 

      Appeals.  Ms. Genneralli is presently employed in a seasonal capacity for the Zoning 

      Board of Appeals as a clerk and her fingerprint background has been completed.  The 
      provisional designation requires her to take the appropriate examination when it is 

      announced by the Orange County Department of Personnel.  The rate of pay would be 

      $11.50 per hour to commence on February 7, 2006.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the appointment of Betty 

      Genneralli as Senior Stenographer to the Zoning Board of Appeals at a rate of $11.50 

      per hour to commence on February 7, 2006, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      b. Hiring of Code Enforcement Officer

      Delete from agenda.
8.    Water Supply:  Award of Contracts for Sludge Removal, Laboratory Services 

      and Chemicals

      This is a request from James Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, to award the 

      following contracts for the removal and disposal of sludge, laboratory services and 

      chemicals:  (See attached letter from Mr. Corbett with specifics).
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the attached contracts, 
      seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

9.    Recreation:  Resolution Authorizing Submittal of Greenway Grant

      This is a request from Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and 

      Conservation, to approve the resolution authorizing the Supervisor of the Town of 

      Newburgh to submit a grant proposal to the Hudson River Valley Greenway 

      Communities grant program.  This will be a matching grant in an amount up to 

      $10,000.00.  This grant will offset any related costs to park improvements at 

      Chadwick Lake Park.  The grant is due February 28, 2006.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adopt the resolution authorizing the 

      Supervisor of the Town of Newburgh to Submit a Grant Proposal to the Hudson River 

      Valley Greenway Communities Grant Program to Request Funds not to Exceed 

      $10,000.00, seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.  

10.   Engineering:  Bid Schedule for Diamond Court Road District

      This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve the bid schedule for 

      the Diamond Court Road Improvement.  This is a private road being upgraded to a 

      Town road.  Mr. Osborne would like to advertise bids in the Sentinel on February 14, 
      2006, in the Mid Hudson Times on February 15, 2006 and to open the bids on March 
      9, 2006 at 2:00 P.M.  Mr. Osborne would like to award the contract on March 20, 
      2006.   
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       MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the bid schedule as 

      described above, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
11.   Pepsi:  Exemption from Sewer Moratorium

      Supervisor Booth explained that on February 1, 2006, this item came up.  Brook Trust 

      is looking for an action of non-applicability to the moratorium.  A. Cole Fach, Agent 

      for Brook Trust II, LLC and Joe McDonald, a representative from Pepsi, came 
      forward for this item.  Mr. Fach explained this is a warehouse expansion of only
      58,700 square feet to their present site.  There will be no expansion of water to the 

      facility.  The expansion is to house additional products only.  Councilman Woolsey 

      asked if there will be additional staff and the answer was no.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the non-applicability to 

      the moratorium for the expansion of the Pepsi warehouse, seconded by Councilman 

      Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

 12.   Proposed Road Name:  Chiefs Lane

      This is a request to approve the road name Chiefs Lane which is located at Section 

      11, Block 1, and Lot 107, off Rock Cut Road.  It will be located in the Walden Post 

      Office area and in the Dan Leghorn Engine Company.  Code Compliance has given 
      their approval.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the road name Chiefs Lane, 

      seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
13.   Announcements and Presentations

      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, wanted to remind everyone about the Public Hearing 

      for the Proposed Zoning Change in the Southwest Quadrant of the Town, scheduled 

      tomorrow night at Meadow Hill School at 7:00 P.M.
      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, wanted to announce that the Town of Newburgh 
      had applied for the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation grant 

      for Open Space.  This grant would be a matching grant in the amount of $12,500.00.  

      In the Comprehensive Plan this was considered a critical element.  The Open Space 
      plan identified opportunities for the Town to acquire open space within its 
      boundaries.  
14.   Public Comments

      Ed Sottile  / Sherwood Forest
      Illegal business located at 28 Waring Rd.  On December 30, 2005  he spoke to Tom 

      Dubetsky about this situation and he hasn’t heard anything since then.  Basically this 

      gentleman has done what he wants to do and nothing has been done about it.  It has 

      become a quality of life issue in our neighborhood.  Supervisor Booth explained that 
      they have to collect evidence first and then they issue an order to remedy to the 

      registered owner of the property.  If they do not respond to that within ten days, then 
      they actually hunt down the owner, physically serve them and they will also serve the 
      people on the premises to appear in front of the judge.  It is a timely process.  
      Supervisor Booth said he will check with Mr. Dubetsky to see how far this has gone.
      Frank Galli / Winona Lake 

      In his neighborhood there is a backhoe repair business at one of the homes.   

      Something needs to be done about it.  It is the same property you have probably been 
      to sixty times in the past. Also down the street there is a property with many 

      unregistered vehicles on it.  He has called into Code Compliance and they were going 
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      to do something and the cars are still there.
      Keltie McCormick / Town of Newburgh
      See attached that was read into the record.

      Ann Fisher / Balmville

      Appreciates everything the Town Board has done for her because she has the same 

      problem in her neighborhood and she too has a problem with Code Enforcement.  It 
      has been three years since her problem started but Supervisor Booth and the Town 

      Board have given their support in all of this.  Mrs. Fisher told the other residents that 

      are having problems, to just go to the Town Board and the Supervisor. 
      John Duggan / Town of Newburgh
      Asked about the path around Chadwick Lake.  Supervisor Booth said that he did an 

      inspection on it today and we are organizing how to get the fill and pipes in there.  

      We had some major blowouts due to all the rain.  We are going to put in the proper 

      drainage and start bringing in material to rebuild some of those roads.  Hopefully we 

      will have a real good addition this year because there is going to be a whole lot of  

      Boy Scouts  to help out.  Supervisor Booth believes we have five troops coming in to help. 
      Joe Nakagawa / Boy Scout Troop 327

      Wanted to thank the Supervisor and the Town Board for allowing the Troop to come 

      tonight.

      Richard Quinn / Meadow Winds

      Asked Mr. Osborne, Town Engineer, about the Stop Work Order, issued by the DEC, 

      for Meadow Winds.  Mr. Osborne said that it has been lifted.  The new homes are 

      now being sold by Kahn Realty.
Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to adjourn the Town Board Meeting of 

      February 6, 2006 at 8:12 P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 
      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
